
 

 

   
 

 

Stephen Leslie, Planning Technician, Technicians, Place Directorate. 
Email stephen.leslie@edinburgh.gov.uk, 

Waverley Court, 4 East Market Street, Edinburgh, EH8 8BG 

 
Johnston-Harris Architects. 
Fao Jamie Anderson 
31 The Shore 
Edinburgh 
EH6 6QN 

Castle Properties Ltd. 
23 Pilrig Street 
Edinburgh 
EH6 5AN 
 
 
Date: 21 October 2020 
 
Your Ref:  

 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 

TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING (SCOTLAND) ACT 1997 as amended by the 

Planning etc (Scotland) Act 2006 

Change of use from Class 9 (domestic)  to Class 7 (hotel and hostel) including short-
term self catering accommodation. at Drylaw House, 32 Groathill Road North, 
Edinburgh, EH4 2SL 
REFERENCE NUMBER: 20/04410/FUL 
 

CHARGES FOR PUBLICATIONS 

 
Under Regulation S20 (1) of the Town and Country Planning (Development Management 
Procedure) (Scotland) Regulations 2013, the Council is required to advertise planning 
proposals where No premises to send notification applies The cost of this is then charged to 
the applicant under the provision of the Town and Country Planning (Charges for Publication 
of Notices) (Scotland) Regulations 2009. 
 
This applies in relation to this applications and it will be advertised in due course.  The 
charge for this is £50 and must be paid within 21 days of the date of this letter. The 
application cannot be determined until this charge is paid. 
 

Please note we no longer accept cheque payments.  You can make payment using the 
following payment methods: 

Telephone payment with a credit/debit card on 0131 529 3550, quoting the above reference 
number.   

Payment lines are open: 

Monday to Thursday – 9am to 5pm 

Friday -  9am to 3.30pm 

BACS transfer - Council bank details are:  

The Royal Bank of Scotland 



 

 

Account Number: 00740589 

Sort Code: 83 06 08 

Provide a screenshot of your payment confirmation to 

planningandbuildingstandards.support@edinburgh.gov.uk. 

Failure to do so means we cannot match up the payment to the application. 

Alternatively the charge can be paid in cash at the Planning and Buildings Standards enquiry 
office at the address below. Please bring this letter when you come in to pay the charge. 

 
If you have a general enquiry regarding this charge please contact the enquiry office on 
(0131) 529 3550.  If you have a more specific enquiry regarding your application please 
contact Stephen Leslie directly at stephen.leslie@edinburgh.gov.uk. 
 
Yours sincerely 
Stephen Leslie  

Planning Technician   
Technicians 
 

View, track or comment on planning applications made to the City of Edinburgh 
Council from your own PC.  Go to: www.edinburgh.gov.uk/planning 
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